MIDWESTERN ASSOCIATION OF CHEMISTRY TEACHERS IN LIBERAL ARTS COLLEGES
Office of the Secretary Treasurer

Wabash College Crawfordsville, Indiena

September 5, 1969

Dear MACTLAC Member:

The enclosed information concerns the seventeenth annual MACTLAC meeting to be
held October 10-11 at Elmhurst College, Elmhurst, Illinois. On surveying the
meeting program you will see that Rudolph Priepke, local program chairman, and
his staff have planned interesting sessions. The printed program is self-
explanatory, but let me point out that the meeting offers both the opportunity
to hear three excellent speakers and the opportunity to share experiences in
ten different discussion groups covering a wide range of interests.

Please note a slight departure from the traditional Saturday morning schedule.
The general business meeting will follow Dr. Lykos' presentation on computers.
The time after the business meeting is "free" for the continuation of some of
the Friday discussion sessions, for the repeat of some of the Friday sessions,
or for new sessions generated by mutual interest.

The enclosed envelope allows for preregistration and dues payment. We hope that
all members will cooperate in this way as soon as plans are clear. Prepsyment
greatly simplifies the registration procedure when you arrive. Even if you are
reluctant to enclose payment for fear of changing plans, the staff would still
appreciate receiving your return envelope filled out with an indication of your
probable plans. The central location and accessibility of Elmhurst lead to a
large predicted attendance at the meeting, so please avoid straining the Elmhurst
staff with last minute reservations. As noted below, a block of motel rooms is
being reserved until September 25.

The current dues are $1.00 and the registration fee is $1.00. The registration
fee is used to aid the host school in obtaining special speakers. The Friday
evening meal will be $3.50. Thus full participation involves $5.50 plus any back
dues. Please note that, contrary to the usual tradition, you will be on your own
for the Saturday luncheon. As indicated in the printed program, the College Union
Cafeteria is available Friday noon and Saturday morning and noon.

Information on transportation and housing may be found in the Elmhurst College
Campus Guide. In addition to O'Hare Field and the interstate highway system,
Elmhurst is served by hourly commuter train service from the "Loop". A block of
rooms is being held for MACTLAC at the Elmhurst Holiday Inn (near the intersection
of York Street and Highway 20) until September 25. The Elmhurst Holiday Inn offers
limousine connections with O'Hare Field. All lodging accommodations should be
arranged for by direct contact with the motel of your choice.

Circle October 10-11 on your calendar and plan to come to Elmhurst to renew old
MACTLAC acquaintances and make new ones, and to participate in what the Elwmhurst
staff hopes you will find to be "one of the best meetings ever".

Sincerely Yours,

Jégi F. Zimmerman



